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Order Sons of italy in America





FEBRUARY 2006
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Cara Amici Ed Amichi:

Happy Valentine’s Day!

What a good Roundtable Meeting we had in January.  Some excellent suggestions were made for upcoming programs and events.  We will see if we can include several of them this coming year.  We are planning on “working” (as ushers) at the Preakness in Baltimore on May 20 and donating the money to the lodge.  The “salary” is about $70 per person.  We are going to submit an application to participate in the Fairfax City Fourth of July parade.  If we are accepted, this will be wonderful exposure for the lodge.  Look for more about these events in upcoming newsletters.

There are two upcoming events you won’t want to miss: Casino Night on Feb. 11 and the installation brunch on Mar. 5.  The former is always a fun night; there will be a short business meeting followed by the election of officers and then the games begin.  The installation brunch will be held at the Springfield American Legion jointly with the George Washington and Italia Mia Lodges.  We need to have a large turnout from our lodge.  This is a great way to get to know your OSIA brothers and sisters.  Learn more about these events inside the newsletter.

In honor of Valentine’s Day, I want to share with you the following 

It is strange to think that Saint Valentine, who was renowned for his chastity, became the patron saint of lovers.  The historical antecedent comes from two sources: classical Roman times and the 15th century.

Emperor Claudius II decreed marriage forbidden for soldiers.  A priest named Valentine ignored the decree and encouraged young people to be united in holy matrimony.  For this, he was sentenced to prison and executed on February 14.

In 1465, Pope Paul II authorized the distribution of marriage gifts to poor women.  The first ceremony was set for February 14, and Saint Valentine, whose sainthood was celebrated on that day, became known as the protector of lovers.  The Italian language is rich in expressions and idioms, and frais d’amore on Valentine’s Day are especially endearing.  In English, the expression “I love you” is ubiquitous, while in Italian, “Tiamo” is used only between lovers, never with friends, family or inanimate objects.  Instead, the expressions “Vuoi bene” or “Ti voglio bene” are preferred.
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FUTURE LODGE EVENTS


Saturday Feb 11
Lodge Meeting

Casino Night

at KofC

7PM


Wednesday Feb 15
Council Meeting



Fairfax Library
7PM


Sunday March 5
Installation of Officers
  Brunch

Springfield Amer Legion
11AM


Saturday April 8
Lodge Meeting

Anniversary Celebration
at KofC
7PM


Saturday May 13
Lodge Meeting

Mother’s Day Celebration
at KofC
7PM

CASINO NIGHT LODGE MEETING AND ELECTIONS – FEBRUARY 11
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The Feb 11 meeting at the KofC will celebrate Valentine’s Day, and we will play casino games.  The dinner is pot luck, but members should bring a “specialty” dish which could be a family favorite (Italian or non-Italian) or something that you are particularly good at cooking ……or buying.  The social starts at 7PM, drinks will be provided and there will be a 50/50 drawing.  The meeting is of particular importance because we will elect officers for the year.  The slate of officers for 2006 listed in last month’s newsletter was accepted by lodge members attending the roundtable in Jan.  However, the position of financial secretary will be contested between Jo Lowe and Jo Esposito, and members will vote for one of those candidates at the meeting.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS


Saturday Jan 14

Lodge Meeting
Roundtable Discussion
at KofC

7PM


Saturday Feb 11

Lodge Meeting
Valentine’s Day

at KofC

7PM


Wednesday Feb 15
Council Meeting



Fairfax Library
7PM


Sunday March 5

Installation of Officers
Brunch



11AM


Saturday April 8

Lodge Meeting

Anniversary Celebration
at KofC
7PM

LODGE NEWS

There is still time to get your name on the list for the Ellis Island-Garabaldi-Meucci Museum trip in May.  Contact Frank Marcinkowski (see e-mail and phone number in list of lodge officers).

We extend our heartfelt best wishes to Camille Malm who has been under the weather.  Cards may be sent to: 9871 Palace Green Way, Vienna, Va. 22181

Herb Nunnenkamp has undergone successful knee replacement surgery and is in a rehab facility.  He is probably keeping the staff in stitches with his stories and jokes.  Please keep him in your prayers.  Anyone who can help set up the meeting room at the KofC on Saturday mornings prior to our lodge meetings while Herb is recuperating would be most welcome.  Contact John Asiello or Joe Saia for details.  Hurry back, Herb!

The National Student Summit will take place at the Fairview Park Marriott Hotel on March 17-19.  This is open to Italian-American high school seniors and college freshmen and sophomores.  The main objective is to acquaint student participants with the goals and objectives of OSIA and to inspire them to learn more about their Italian language, culture and heritage.  The cost is $250 and is limited to the first 50 students.  The deadline is Feb. 20.  If you know of an interested student, I have applications.

The LUNCH BUNCH will meet on Wednesday, Feb. 15 at the China Chef Buffet at 11274 James Swart Circle, Fairfax at Route 29 and Jermantown Rd.  It’s in the shopping center where there is a Kmart, Circuit City, Burlington Coat Factory and Bravo Restaurant.  The cost is $7.55.  Please RSVP by Feb. 13 since we need to let them know how many will attend. 

Dot Saia has OSIA Virginia scholarship applications or you can get tem from Jo Nunnenkamp.  The deadline is May 2006.

If you need a ride to the meetings, give Dot a call at 703 978 8499.  We have a list of volunteers who will pick you up and deliver you back home.

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS
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Joe Saia

Feb. 6

Peter Andriole


Feb. 18

Jacob Cunningham
Feb. 9

Ivana Ganci


Feb. 20

Charles Gioglio
Feb. 11

Mary Nardiello

Feb. 24

Valentine DaDamio
Feb.16

Mary Gioglio


Feb. 25

Barbara Mancini
Feb. 16

Martha Porta


Feb. 25

Charles Nardiello
Feb. 16

Gene LaColla


Feb. 28

Dot Saia

Feb. 17

FEBRUARY ANNIVERSARIES


John and Laura Asiello

Feb. 17


Joseph and Ivana Ganci

Feb. 28

INVITATION TO NON-COMPETITIVE BOWLING
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The first (ever?) lodge bowling event, Sunday, January 29, was great fun.  Ten lodge members participated, and there were laughs and applause for all.  The highlight was probably the start of the second game in which the Sports Committee Chairman, who will go unnamed, bowled two consecutive strikes  followed by two consecutive gutter balls.  Kudos to Margaret Finocchiaro for bowling the best of the bunch.

Let’s do it again.  Join in on Sunday, February 19, at 4:30 PM at BowlAmerica, 9699 Lee Hwy (Fairfax Circle) . So that we can reserve the appropriate number of lanes, please contact Joe LaMarca at 703 475 6962 or e-mail Joe at jlamarca@erols.com.

MEMBERSHIP (From Barbara Mancini, Membership Chair)

 I have not received updated membership applications forms from the people listed below.  It is necessary to have each member of the household submit separate forms.  If you have misplaced the form I supplied you with, call or e-mail me and I will send you a new one.  Those whose forms I have not received are:

Rosalie Alligood, Francis Bonsiero, Susan Bonsiero, Gloria Chernay, Jerry Di Cerbo, Julie Di Cerbo, Charles Gioglio, Mary Gioglio, Leo Grandinetti, Gloria Grandinetti,  Jean Hamilton, John Innello, Patricia Lopez, Carl Malm, Camille Malm, Anthony Marasco, Corrinne Marasco, Alfred Michaelangelo, Rosalind Michaelangelo, Frank Marino, Neil Nappo, Kenneth Nunnenkamp, Giovanna Nunnenkamp, Paul Nunnenkamp,  Joseph Scavetti, Anna Scavetti and Lee Ann Petta.

Please send the completed form to Barbara Grimaldi-Mancini, 8609 Antioch Circle, Vienna, Va.  22180.  I may be contacted at 703 645 0733.

PHILIP MAZZEI AND THOMAS JEFFERSON

As we prepare to celebrate Presidents’ Day and to honor the men who held the highest office in the land, the names of the greatest among them immediately come to mind.  Mr. Jefferson is obviously one of them and is of particular interest because he articulated political ideas and aspirations that guide our nation to this day.  Jefferson’s words, “All men are created equal,” are the very ones that enabled Lincoln to refer to the United States as a “nation conceived in liberty and dedicated to the proposition that all men are created equal.”  And those same words were invoked by Martin Luther King, Jr., in his “I Have A Dream” speech to exhort America “To rise up and live out the true meaning of its creed…that all men are created equal.”

But how did Mr. Jefferson come to formulate those immortal words?  Perhaps, President John F. Kennedy put it best when he wrote in his book, A Nation Of Immigrants, that “The great doctrine ‘All men are created equal’, incorporated in the Declaration of Independence by Thomas Jefferson, was paraphrased from the writing og Philip Mazzei, an Italian-born pamphleteer, who was a close friend of Jefferson.  Mazzei [also] compiled the first accurate history of the colonies, which he wrote in French, so that the European nations would be able to appreciate the political, social and economic conditions  that characterized the new world.”

Mazzei had published an article in The Virginia Gazette in 1774 which read in part, “All men are by nature 

equally free and independent.  Such equality is necessary in order to create a free government.”  Mr. Jefferson jnew those words well, because he was the one who translated Mazzei’s article from Italian to English, and 

Jefferson gave Mazzei a copy of the rough draft of the Declaration of Independence.  Words virtually the same as those of Mazzei. Namely, “All men are created equally free and independent” were incorporated in the first article of the Virginia Declaration of Rights.

So with all due respect to President Kennedy, Mazzei was much more than a pamphleteer, as Kennedy himself implied by making reference to Mazzei’s book on the history of the colonies.  The Encyclopedia Britannica calls Mazzei, “An Italian physician, merchant and author, ardent supporter of the American Revolution and correspondent of Thomas Jefferson.”  He was also a horticulturist and a diplomat.

Philip Mazzei was born in 1730 in Tuscany, which at that time was an independent grand duchy.  He studied medicine in Florence and practiced it in Tuscany until 1752 when he moved his practice to Turkey.  In 1756, however, he decided to become a cheese, wine and olive oil importer in London.  There he met Benjamin Franklinwhen placing an order for two Franklin stoves on behalf of the grand duke of Tuscany.  Franklin and other American friends persuaded him to emigrate to Virginia.  He arrived in Jamestown in November, 1773, just a few months before the publication of the article mentioned above.

Mazzei and an American friend he had met in London stopped at Jefferson’s estate, Monticello (or Little Hill), during a tour of the Virginia countryside.  Fascinated by Mazzei, Jefferson induced him to buy land adjacent to Monticello.  Mazzei called his estate Colle (or Hill).  Their political cooperation continued for years with Jefferson always translating Mazzei’s writings.  During 1779-1783, Mazzei was sent to Europe to raise funds for the American cause.  He left America again for France in 1785 and never returned, but his wife remained in Virginia and is buried there.  After a few years in France, where he wrote and published the book mentioned earlier, he spent a year in Polandas an advisor to the king of that country but retired in Tuscany where he died in 1816.

A few days before his final departure from America, he wrote to James Madison: “I am leaving , but my heart remains…I know well that whereverI shall be and under whatever circumstances, I will never relent my efforts toward the welfare of my adopted country.”

And he did indeed continue his efforts for the American cause and maintained a close relationship with several prominent Americans, including Madison, Monroe and Jefferson.  For instance, in 1805, he wrote to then Vice-President Jefferson, who had asked him to obtain the services of an Italian sculptor for work in the Capitol.  “I thank you with all my heart…that I have the honor and privilege of being placed in a positionto do something for my dear adopted fatherland.”  Also, one of Jefferson’s most controversial letters, which caused a great deal of commotion in the United States, was written to Mazzei and is quoted by the historian David McCullough in his bestseller, John Adams.
When Mazzei died, Jefferson wrote “An intimacy of forty years has proven to me his great worth.  His esteem too in this country was very great; his early and zealous cooperation in the establishment of our independence having acquired for him a great degree of favor.”

On October 13, 1980, the U. S. Postal Service issued a forty cent air mail stamp in honor of Philip Mazzei

From Omero Sabatini

NOTE: The source of much of this information came from the internet.










